
 

Pompano Beach 
Public Art Committee – VisualEYES Subcommittee 

City Hall           December 27, 2016 
Jennifer Gomez’s Office                                    4:00 P.M. 
 

MINUTES 
A. Call to Order  

 
B. Roll Call  

Daisy Johnson   Linda Houston Jones  
Jeanette Copeland ABSENT   
Mimi Botscheller 

 
Also Present: 

Laura Atria (Public Art Manager) 
Mike d’Oliveira (The Pelican) 

 
C. Evaluate: 

1. Approve or Deny Location and Mural Design 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:05 P.M. 
 
Ms. Atria stated staff had gone before the NWCRA Advisory Board to discuss the two 
design options provided by the County for the E. Pat Larkins Community Center. The 
Advisory Board did not think the designs were appropriate for the E. Pat Larkins building; 
however, they did give staff permission to use the design entitled Visionary on another 
building located in the NWCRA. Staff then went to the Public Art Committee to discuss other 
location options. The PAC selected four possible locations. The best option for the new 
location is on the exterior back wall of the Bailey Contemporary Arts. The CRA and the 
Bailey have approved the location for the mural. 
 
Ms. Botscheller stated that she feels this location is much more appropriate for the design. 
 
Ms. Johnson was concerned with the mural being located in an alley.  
 
Ms. Atria stated that the CRA is planning on turning this alley into a “mural alley”. Two 
murals have already been installed in this alley way. The Bailey also holds a mural class in 
this location to teach children and adults about the mural process. The CRA holds their 
monthly Untapped Festival in this location which brings in foot traffic.  
 
Ms. Houston Jones stated that she loves the mural and the partnership with the County. 
She thinks that this particular mural goes better in this location as opposed to the Pat 
Larkins Center.  
 
Ms. Johnson asked if the NWCRA Advisory Board approved this location. 
 



Ms. Atria stated that this location was mentioned but was not specifically designated. The 
NWCRA Advisory Board was fine with other locations in the NWCRA, just not the Larkins 
Center. 
 
Ms. Houston Jones made a motion to approve the design of Visionary on the back of the 
Bailey Contemporary Arts. Ms. Botscheller seconded the motion; the motion passed 
unanimously. 
 

D. Adjournment 
 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:17 P.M. 

 *NOTE: If access to City Hall is needed, you may contact Laura Atria, Program 

Manager, at (954)632-3006. 


